
 3rd December 2019                                                               Week 8 Term 4  
 
Relieving Principal’s Report 
 
A  Huge Thank You! 
I would like to thank all of the 
community members who 
attended our school 
feedback session. It was a 
fantastic response from our 
parents and carers and 
shows how much we all want 
to work together to make our 
school even better.  
 
The feedback that we 
received was positive, as 
well as contained ideas for 
areas that we can begin 
working on during 2020.  
 
Our students who participated also made a great contribution, 
with many excited to talk with family members and teachers 
about our school. Of course these events cannot occur 
without great organisers and we are very lucky to have Ms 
Murray, Mr Coates, Mrs Harris, Mr Harris & Mrs Nguyen who 
helped with this process. To everyone involved in the day – 
thank you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A Friendly Reminder 
This Friday our School Satisfaction Survey is due. Every family that has returned a survey receives a raffle 
ticket to win a hamper. Please support our school by completing the survey and returning it to the office.  
 
 
Industrial Action 
This Thursday many of our teachers will be attending stop work meetings that have been organised by the 
Teachers Federation until 10.45am. The morning session of learning will be affected, with some teachers 
remaining at school to supervise students. Normal classes will begin at 10.45am. A separate note has been 
sent home with more details. Please contact the school if you have any questions. 
. 

Calendar 2019 
 

Wednesday 4th December 
• Whole school assembly – Warby 
Pins & Principal’s Awards 
 
Thursday 5th December 
• Stop Work Meeting 
• Gymnastics 
 

Friday 6th December 
• School Satisfaction Survey due 
• Gymnastics 
 

Monday 9th December 
• Presentation Day 9:30am 
 

Tuesday 10th December 
• Preschool Concert 12pm 

 
Wednesday 11th December 
• K-2 Christmas Luncheon 
 
Thursday 12th December 
• PBL Rewards Day 

 
Friday 13th December 
• Last day gymnastics 
• Preschool party day 
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Improvements Continue! 
Our school continues to complete upgrades to our playground and classrooms 
to create engaging learning spaces for our students. Last week the flooring was 
replaced in the upstairs classrooms, with Mrs Gregory stating how great her 
room now looks. Our many steps have also had a ‘facelift’, with new labels been 
installed this week. I heard many of the students commenting on how much 
better they now look – this is great feedback to receive! 
 
 
Whole School Assembly  
Our next whole school assembly will be held this Wednesday 4th December, 
beginning at 2.10pm. This will be an assembly led by our school leaders where 
we will be presenting students with Warby Pins and Principal’s Awards We 
warmly invite parents and carers to come along for this special occasion. 
 
 
On a final note...  
‘Alone we are smart. Together we are brilliant’ – Steve Anderson 
 
Thank you for your support of our school.  
Mellissa Page  
Relieving Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Student of the Week             Class of the Week 
 

Week 7 –        Week 5 – Wonderland 

Week 8 – Joseph S           Week 6 – Paradise Falls 

       

 

Enrolments for 2020 

It is time to enrol for Kindergarten 2020. Please encourage anyone considering an enrolment for next year, 
to call into the office and collect an enrolment form. Keep spreading the good word and let other parents of 
school age children know that we are accepting enrolments now. To our existing families, please let us know 
if you are moving or changing schools next year as this affects the number of students enrolled and staffing 
for 2020. 
 
 
 
School Banking 

School Banking is on every Wednesday through the school term.  
Student or parents/caregivers, please bring all bank books to the front office by 
9:30am on Wednesdays for processing. Any student or parent/caregiver interested 
in starting School Banking, please visit the ladies in the office for more information. 
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Nut Aware School 
 
Please be aware that we have students with nut allergies at our school. We 
ask that you do not send any nut products such as Nutella or Peanut Butter 
to school in your child’s lunch box. We appreciate your support in the safety 
of all our students.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Overdue Library Books 
 
Families, please have a look around at home to see if you 
have any overdue library books. If you do, please return 
them as soon as possible. Thank you for your support. 
Overdue library books will need to be paid for if they are not 
returned.  
 

 
 

2019 SCHOOL SURVEYS 
 

Share your opinions…and you could win a hamper 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are hoping that all surveys will be returned by Friday 6th December. If you have any questions 
about the survey, or need another copy, please do not hesitate to speak with Ms Murray or Mr Coates. 
 
All survey responses are confidential and will be stored in a sealed box in the office. 
 
To be in the running to win 1 of 3 hampers, when you are returning your survey to the office, please 
don’t forget to get your name marked off the list to receive your raffle ticket.  
 
Thank you for your ongoing support of our school.  
Your opinions and ideas are very important to us. 
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K-6 Robotics Demonstration Incursion 
 

 
 
 

Throughout Term 4 John Warby students will be learning about digital 
technologies in Science. 
 
Australia’s leading Robotics team Project Bucephalus has offered to do a free 
demonstration day for our students. 
 
Students will be divided into four groups on the day and each student will be 
invited to have an hour of learning about Robotics and the exciting things that 
young people can do with technology. 
 

K-6 Robotics Club 
 

 
 
 

 
Tuesday Recess – all students at John Warby have the opportunity to come 
along and explore the new technologies we have at school in our fantastic new 
Megabyte room. Robotics will be run by Ms Watson and Miss Dixon. 
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2020 Leadership Candidates 
Congratulations to the students who have made it this far with the leadership election journey. 
Their speeches were amazing and I know they are all trying very hard to give themselves the best 
possible chance of being elected. 
Voting will be this week and successful candidates will be announced and presented with their 
badges at the presentation day assembly next week. 
Best wishes to you all 
Ms Murray 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Wonderland News 
 
Congratulations to Jera-Kai who achieved Magic 100. Just  
look at how proud he is of all his hard work! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Christmas Hamper Drive 
 
Don’t forget to send in any donations for our Christmas Hamper Drive 
to the office by the end of this week. Your support of these families 
is truly appreciated. 
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Stall or Activity Application                              
Christmas Outloud 

Date: 13th December 2019 
$5.00 fee (except for service stalls) 

Stall holder details  
Organisation Name   
Address   Postcode 
Contact number                                                        Mobile:  
Email:   

 
Emergency contact details  

Contact Name   
Phone number   

 
Stall details: sites stall are 3m x 3m floor space  

Sites required                                          (insert number of sites required)  
Please give a brief 
description of your 
business, services , 
community group and/or 
goods for sale.  
For example : women’s 
social group running craft 
activity or home wares for 
sale  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Do you have your own insurance cover?     Yes/ No (please circle one) 
                                       If Yes, Please provide a copy 
 
 
I/we, _____________________________, have read and accepted the terms and conditions set out on page 2.  

 
Signed___________________________ Date _____________________ 
 
 
 
RETURN THIS PAGE WITH COPY OF CERTFICATE OF CURRENCY FOR PUBLIC LIABILITY  



Please take the time to read through the terms and conditions. 
 
• Stall holders must obey by the conditions set out, described or inferred below. The conditions are also provided to 

stall holders and they must sign an agreement accepting these terms before they can participate. 
 
• Your site will be allocated to you on the morning of the event and negotiations made happily. Please note: The 

decision regarding site allocation is up to the discretion of the Market coordinator on the day 
• Set up will be 1 hour prior to event commencement or as advised otherwise 
• All stall holders bring their own tables, chairs and shades for their stall. Stall holders set up and pull down their own 

stalls within their allocated sites.  
• Stall holders must remove all of their waste/rubbish or refuse and not leave any rubbish behind when leaving the 

site. 
 
• Stall holders must keep their goods and chattels wholly within their allocated sites and in setting up their stall must 

take due care so their wares and belongings do not pose a hazard to anyone. This includes tying down of gazebo, 
securing goods to tables so they cannot become airborne etc.  

 
• Stall holders must not sell products or services that  

 Breach laws and regulations including copyright  
 Dangerous, hazardous or combustible goods 
 Live animals  
 Cooked or baked food 
 Banned or prohibited items /substances i.e. alcohol, drugs etc. 

Please note: persons dealing with or providing prohibited substances and/or items will be reported to the police 
immediately.  
 
• Stall holders will be responsible for complying with any workplace health and safety regulations/legislation relevant 

to the operation of the stall on the site.   
 
• Stall holders are responsible for the safety and security of their goods and stall workers.  
 
• If raining or inclement weather on the day event will be cancelled by notification 
• Land and Housing Corporation provide general public liability insurance and accept no liability for the non-

performance of any goods sold on site. 
 
• Land and Housing Corporation accept no responsibility for goods, chattels and belongings of stall holders being 

stolen, damaged either by a third party or act of God.  
 
• You agree to indemnify and hold Land and Housing Corporation, its officers, agents and employees, harmless from 

any claim or demand made by any third party due to or arising out of your participation in Christmas OutLoud Event, 
your breach of these terms and conditions or your violation of any rights of another stall holder.  

 
 
 
 
 
Please return this form by Friday 6th December 2019 by post to AB Central, 52 Riverside Dr, Airds 2560 or by email 
Dianne.bobin@facs.nsw.gov.au or shannon.powell@facs.nsw.gov.au 
 

Thank you 
Please contact 4629 3245 for any query. 

 
 
KEEP THIS PAGE FOR YOUR RECORDS 
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Campbelltown Performing Arts High School Auditions for Year 7, 2021  
 
If you have a child currently in Year 5 and he / she is interested in attending Campbelltown 
Performing Arts High School, you might want to attend this information night early next year.  
 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Presentation Day Assembly 
 
All community members are invited to our whole school assembly on Monday 9th December 2019. It 
will be held in the hall from 9:30 to 11:00. 
 
 
 
 

Pre-School Concert and Graduation 
 
Once again, our community are invited to the PreSchool Concert and Graduation on Tuesday 10th 
December 2019. It will be held in the hall at 12:15. 
 
 
 
 
We look forward to seeing you all celebrate with our students. 
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